
TOWN OF BURLINGTON BILL CURSH ROAD 
CULVERT REPLACEMENT 

NOTICE TO BIDDERS 
Please take notice that sealed bid proposals will be accepted by the Town of 
Burlington for Billy Cursh Road Culvert Replacement. 
Scope of Work: 
The project is being undertaken to replace an existing undersized culvert pipe and 
headwalls. Work includes the removal of this existing structure, and installation of a 
new 60” diameter smooth bore HDPE pipe with stacked rock headwalls. Extensive 
riprap has been detailed to mitigate the current erosion onsite. 
Schedule:
All work shall be complete by July 1, 2023. 
Bid Opening: 
Bids will be received by the Town of Burlington at Town Hall, 6011 State Highway 
51, Burlington Flats, NY 13315 until March 27, 2023 by 10:00 a.m. Bids must be 
received by the Town Clerk/Treasurer by the deadline. All bids will be publicly 
opened and read aloud. 
Bid Opening: 
Bidders are responsible for the timely delivery of their Bid proposal to the proper 
person and location as indicated. Bidders are advised not to rely on the Postal Service 
or any other mail delivery service for the timely and proper delivery of their bid 
proposals. 
Bid Documents:
Copies of the Contract Documents may be obtained on or after March 10, 2023 by 
contacting Principle Design’s Marylu O’Reilly at PrincipleDE@outlook.com. 
Plans will be emailed electronically only. 
Bids may be held by the Owner for a period not to exceed forty-five (45) calendar 
days from the date of the openings of Bids for the purpose of reviewing the Bids and 
investigation of the qualifications of the Bidders and subsequent approval of the Bids 
and related documents by the owner. Bid proposals received after the date and time 
specified in the Invitation shall be considered unresponsive and will be returned to the 
Bidder unopened. The Owner reserves the right to reject any and all Bids or 
waive any informalities in the Bidding.
It is the policy of the Town that Minority and Women’s Business Enterprises and 
Small Business Enterprises shall be encouraged to participate in all request for 
proposals and/or bids. 
State wage rates apply to all work. 
Technical questions should be directed to Michael O’Reilly, PE, at Principle Design 
Engineering, PLLC, 116 East Main Street, Suite 1, Norwich, NY 13815, 
607.204.0609. 
DATED: March 9, 2023 Davin Ruffles, Highway Superintendent 

Town of Burlington 
6011 State Highway 51 , Burlington Flats, NY 13315 
(607) 965-8947 


